DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM

LAW ENFORCEMENT USER’S GROUP

MONDAY, AUGUST 12, 2013
OPENING AND ATTENDANCE 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Law Enforcement User’s Group was held at the Dover Police Department, Dover, DE 19904.  Ms. Bell called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.  Those in attendance included:

Tammy Hyland

DSP Planning

Peggy Bell

DELJIS


Scott Neidert

DelDOT Traffic

Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


Brian Pollock

DNREC Fish/Wildlife
John Bell

DELJIS


Dawn Lynch

Rehoboth PD

Dave Elwood

DELJIS


Belinda Baker

DSU PD

Dominic Carretto
DELJIS


Donna Massey

Seaford PD

Nicole Wilson

DELJIS


David Hoover

DNREC
OIT

Renee Rigby 

DSP/SBI


Mary Sheppard

DSP/SBI

Mark Hitch

JP Courts

I. REVIEW OF THE JUNE MINUTES

A motion to approve the June 2013 minutes was made by Ms. Hyland and seconded by Ms. Rigby. The group unanimously approved the minutes and the motion was carried.  
II. AUTOMATED SYSTEM USEAGE STATISTICS
The statistics were reviewed by the LEUG attendees. These reports are available for all to review and to share with your agency. There will be new statistics sent out after the meeting to correct some of the numbers on the report.
III. OLD BUSINESS
Progress Status Report 

An overview of the report was given to the attendees so they could track the progress on action items listed.  Ms. Bell highlighted upon several items on the report as follows:

· AFIS Interface with CJIS is operational at Troops 3, 4, 5, 7, 9, Capitol Police, South Bethany and Dewey Beach.  The three DNREC departments and Delaware State University will be added as well.  More agencies will be included accordingly.

· DELJIS/DOE interface for school districts has been completed with 86% match rate for employees that have fingerprints.  All new teachers will be added as they are hired but there is no ability at this time to add teachers that do not have fingerprints but currently are employed.

· CJIS Hosting Environment has made some significant strides in stabilizing the new site; with continued updates and changes being made.
· DOC fee for OSCCE interface is approximately 90% complete. Once completed DOC will have an interface with their DACX system to determine the fees owed by individuals on probation.

· DCAP Logging for transactions with JIC that are pulling criminal data into CJIS is on hold at this time.  
· DOJ Public Site for Arrests is on hold at this time.

· DUI Blood Search Warrant does now have a finalized PDF document that is available in LEISS under the IDR function.  This document has been approved to be the sole form to be used for all agencies.  Although, there are several agencies that prefer to use their own forms; DELJIS will not be adding them to the system.
· Kiosk Interface for OSCCE is preparing the scope of project as well as the cost estimate for this request but a programmer has been assigned to complete the project once everything is in place.

· LEISS Rewrite has been moving along the timeline with accuracy. A question was raised from Ms. Lynch in regards to adding a supplement to the field service report.  Ms. Bell stated that this request will not be completed since there is no need to add one to the FSR but suggested that the officer use the miscellaneous report instead.

· Mental Health records are still successfully being processed with a total count of 19,430 in the system.  There has been one competency hearing.  
· Revoke bail on first arrest after a second violent felony.
· Sex Offender Application is being upgraded from the current one but not in “physical” terms with any impact to the users.  There were some firewall exceptions that needed to be addressed.  Some agencies are not able to use this program due to a firewall problem or unknown operating system release.

· Temporary License Revision is being updated for licenses that are suspended / revoked will print out with revoked on the top; this will be compliant with the MV529 form.

· User Access View for NCIC is a screen that we will create for DSP to see which users have had training, along with the dates of those users received access.  This will eliminate the paper process that is currently being used.
· Victim Compensation Fund has been updated with the new change.  Originally all charges would have a standard 18% charge fee added but now there will be a minimum of $10.00 regardless of the charges; the amount will increase accordingly as well.
NIBRS 
Ms. Rigby stated that SBI recently completed their audit of 900 records on July 22nd with a total of 7 agencies.  The sex offender query and Triple III query was audited with no errors.  Ms. Rigby and Ms. Sheppard received some training as well from the FBI and were informed that there are some changes that are going to take place.  Once they have compiled more details of what they are and their impact; users will be notified.  
E-Ticket 
Ms. Bell stated that the numbers for the tickets are increasing and there are no negative reports at this time.  Cpl. Pollock asked the question of whether criminal charges can be added to the ticket with the traffic.  Ms. Bell stated that we could possibly change the top portion of the printed document to TRAFFIC / SUMMONS; with the change it could help eliminate a problem. If this is not possible Mr. Carretto will look into seeing what can be accomplished to help with this request.

LEISS 

There were no questions, comments or updates that are available at this time.  
COGNOS 
There were no questions, comments or updates that are available at this time.  

E-Crash 
Ms. Hyland reported that the date of birth field statistics.  The reason why is because the infants under the age of one are defaulting to either NULL or ZERO as well as people with no date of birth.  This is something Mr. Carretto and Ms. Ochoa-Campagna will have to review in sequel to see if there is a way to eliminate this issue.  Ms. Hyland is also providing a list of complaint numbers for them to use as examples to see what can be done.
Tow Slip 
There were no questions, comments or updates that are available at this time.  

IV. NEW BUSINESS
In E-Crash the topic of “pedestrians” and “bicycles” was addressed with the attendees.  There are at times in a report where there is no physical vehicle involved and officers are using E-Crash to report an accident for both pedestrians and bicycles.  Ms. Hyland stated that the NHSTA (National Highway Safety Traffic Administration) determines that this is not a crash.  Therefore, the officers need to write the report in a different application then E-Crash.  
The issue of injured occupants of a vehicle in an accident was addressed in the matter of whether the report should be determined as a “PI” or “PD”.  When an occupant refuses to be escorted to the hospital via ambulance but does decide to see a doctor after the accident it needs to be written as a PI.  The same applies to if there is an accident and damage is done to either a single car accident or physical property it has to be a PI.  DELJIS along with Department of Highway and Safety will be gathering needed information and passing this out accordingly.  Along with this step the E-Crash validators that review all crash reports will be reaching out to the officers via email to make the officers aware.   

Ms. Bell stated that the interface that we have with Medicaid communicates with our data to determine if a person is committing Medicaid Fraud.  If the occupant of the vehicle waves the right to ride in the ambulance and decides to be seen at their doctor’s office; the report should be filed accordingly with the insurance company not through Medicaid.  Having accurate data in the system will also eliminate this concern as well. The attendees were informed by Ms. Bell that officers are adding invalid licenses numbers into the fields.  If a person is driving without a license or invalid license they have to be added regardless.  

Mr. Bell stated that there is an issue with licensed drivers that have interlock ignition devices on their vehicles.  These devices are installed but still allow the driver to use the vehicle according to their sentencing.  When the officers look up the driver’s license number they can see that there is a revocation on the record but it does not always mean they are revoked drivers.  There will be more clarification of this issue address at other meetings in the future. The driver is valid IF operating a vehicle with the IID.
V. PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no attendance from the public so no comment was available.

VI. ADJOURNMENT
With there being no further business to discuss a motion was made to adjourn by Ms. Hyland and seconded by Mr. Bell. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
Next Meeting Date: Tuesday October 15, 2013 at 9:30 a.m.
